
   August 6, 2003 
 
Honorable Mayor and Members of  Regular Meeting of 
the Hermosa Beach City Council                    August 12, 2003 
 

PROJECT NO. CIP 02-185 STREET IMPROVEMENTS - 5TH STREET FROM PACIFIC 
COAST HIGHWAY TO ARDMORE AVENUE AND FROM PACIFIC COAST HIGHWAY 

 TO PROSPECT AVENUE - APPROVE PLANS, SPECIFICATIONS, AND  
ADVERTISING FOR BIDS 

 
Recommendation: 
 
It is recommended that City Council: 
 

1. Approve the plans, specifications, estimates, order the work and call for bids; and 
 
 2.   Instruct the City Clerk to post Notice Inviting Sealed Bids for said project. 
 
Summary: 
 
Project No. CIP 02-185 Street Improvements 5th Street from Pacific Coast Highway to Ardmore 
Avenue and from Pacific Coast Highway to Prospect Ave is approved for Fiscal Year 2003-04.  
Staff requests that City Council approve the plans, specifications and advertising for bids. 
 
The plans, specifications and estimates for these projects have been approved by the Director 
of Public Works and are available in the Department of Public Works for review. 
 
Background: 
 
In July 2002, City Council approved the Professional Services Agreement between the City and 
DMR Team Inc. for engineering and design services.   
 
It had originally been approved as two individual projects; CIP 02-187 and CIP 02-185, which 
are now combined into one.  On May 28, 2003, the Public Works Commission and the residents 
reviewed the design issues and scope of work.  From this meeting, the Commission, after 
evaluating the residents’ comments and input, recommended the scope of work to Staff. 
 
The proposed street work consists of cold milling existing concrete pavement and capping with 
asphaltic concrete, removal of deteriorated curb, construction of curb and gutter sidewalk, curb 
access ramps, reconstruction of an alley intersection and a cross gutter, replacement of traffic 
markings and detector loops, and the removal and replacement of concrete pavement at various 
locations  
 
The engineer’s estimate is approximately $220,000 and the duration of construction is 60 
working days. 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
 
No fiscal impact at this time. 
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Attachment: Project Location Map 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,                                            Concur: 
 
 
 
 
________________________________ _________________________________                    
Frank J. Senteno Richard D. Morgan, P.E.  
Assistant Engineer                                                   Director of Public Works/City Engineer  
 
 
 
Noted for Fiscal Impact: Concur: 
 
 
 
 
________________________________ ________________________________ 
Viki Copeland Stephen Burrell 
Finance Director City Manager 
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